

To: Member Association Presidents and Executive Directors

From: Catherine Hughes, Scottish Tour Co-ordinator & Team Captain

Re: Canadian Women's Friendship Tour of Scotland 2020

Date: August 8, 2019

Curling Canada has accepted an invitation from The President of the Ladies Branch of the Royal Caledonian Curling Club for 24 Canadian women to visit Scotland for a three-week curling tour in November 2020.

The estimated cost of this tour is \$6,000 per person. This amount will cover the cost of air travel, ground transportation, hotel accommodations, official uniform and other associated costs. This amount may change with fluctuations in currency.

Each of the 14 Member Associations may nominate women for this tour. Depending on the total number of applications received, we would ask that you prioritize your applicants. Representation from across the country will be a criterion used in the selection process as well as the applicant's contribution to the sport of curling. Should additional selections be required to fulfill the team quota following the deadline date, the Tour Coordinator, appointed by the Curling Canada Board of Governors, reserves the right to fill positions regardless of candidate's home location.

It is important to note that the curling on this trip will be extensive with a maximum of two eight-end games being played daily.

To help you solicit applications for the Tour, I have attached the following:

- Application Package
- For Information: Participant's Agreement Form (if selected, each Tour member will be obligated to sign this form).
- For Information: Curling Canada International Exchange Team Selection Out of Country

I would ask that this information be posted on your Member Association's website and promoted within the curling clubs of your Member Association.

Thank you for your assistance in the selection process for this Tour and please do not hesitate to call or email me with any questions.

Catherine Hughes, Tour Co-ordinator & Team Captain 5501 Adalbert Street, Apt. 701 Montreal, Quebec H4W 2B1 Phone: 514-366-4584 (home)

514-898-9335 (cell)

Email: Catherine.hughes@mcgill.ca

Copied: Karen Ryan, Curling Canada Executive Assistant